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highest test scores of any student in that pro-
gram that year and went with the dream of 
being an engineer like his father. 

In 1964, Chin met his dream girl, Jen-Ching 
(Grace) Chang. They married on July 10, 
1966. Soon after, he received a full scholar-
ship to the Chemical Engineering graduate 
program at Rice University in Houston, Texas. 
When Chin’s PhD advisor moved to another 
university, Chin taught himself to work on IBM 
computers on the forefront of scientific com-
puting technology, still managing to complete 
his PhD in four years. 

Afterwards, he became a dedicated aero-
space engineer at NASA Johnson Space Cen-
ter (JSC) in 1980, where he stayed until his 
retirement in 2007. While at NASA Chin devel-
oped heat pipes to cool spacecraft, computer 
models of thermal regulation in space suits, 
and two-phase flow computer simulations. 
Eventually, Chin became the Branch Chief of 
the Thermal Systems Branch of the Crew and 
Thermal Systems Division of NASA. During 
his time at NASA he was awarded two Excep-
tional Service Medals and granted a patent for 
the ‘‘Inflatable Spacecraft Module’’, which was 
awarded the NASA Government Invention of 
the Year for 2017. 

Chin is remembered as a man of few words, 
preferring to lead by example and express 
love through his actions. He showed his family 
and friends how to be strong while gentle and 
kind, and how to accomplish great things while 
remaining humble. We thank Dr. Chin Houi Lin 
for his contributions to NASA and for his leg-
acy of lasting servitude. 

Madam Speaker, my condolences remain 
with the family, community, and friends of Dr. 
Chin Houi Lin. 
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RECOGNIZING EVIDENT LIFE 
CHURCH’S TEN-YEAR ANNIVER-
SARY 

HON. ANDY BIGGS 
OF ARIZONA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Friday, August 30, 2019 

Mr. BIGGS. Madam Speaker, this summer, 
Evident Life Church in Gilbert, Arizona cele-
brates its ten-year anniversary. I join with Pas-
tor Eric Jones, his wife Velvet, and members 
of their congregation in celebrating this 
achievement. 

Starting a new venture—especially building 
a church community and foundation—is never 
easy. It takes courage, perseverance, and 
faith to step forward to begin this process. 
Over the past ten years, Pastor Jones, his 
family, and his leadership team have endured 
both trials and triumphs and have always risen 
to the occasion with the help of our Creator. 
They have cultivated a thriving church that is 
a beacon of hope in our community. 

Evident Life Church is extremely active 
throughout the East Valley. Pastor Jones 
serves as the co-chairman for my faith council, 
and his prayers and encouragement sustain 
me and many of our public servants each and 
every day. 

I’m thankful for Pastor Jones, his wife Vel-
vet, and the entire team at Evident Life 
Church. To all the pastors, ministers, coordi-
nators, and members: have a wonderful cele-
bration, and may their church enjoy many dec-
ades of fruitful ministry. 

TRIBUTE IN HONOR OF CORNELIA 
DOZIER COOPER 

HON. HAROLD ROGERS 
OF KENTUCKY 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Friday, August 30, 2019 

Mr. ROGERS of Kentucky. Madam Speaker, 
I rise today to pay tribute to one of Eastern 
Kentucky’s most dedicated philanthropes of 
the arts, Cornelia Dozier Cooper, who has 
been awarded the prestigious Milner Award, 
presented by Governor Matt Bevin as part of 
the 2018–2019 Governor’s Awards in the Arts. 
This award recognizes individuals and organi-
zations who make extraordinary and signifi-
cant contributions to the arts in Kentucky. 

Cornelia Dozier Cooper has embodied pas-
sion for the visual, fine, and performing arts 
throughout her impressive career in Pulaski 
County. Not only is Cornelia an accomplished 
artist herself, having studied English water-
color at Oxford University and shadowing an 
impressive and diverse group of artists rang-
ing from local masters at the University of 
Kentucky to artists in France and Italy, but an 
ardent proponent of the development of art 
and art education across Kentucky. Patrons 
and artists from across the state are grateful 
for Cornelia’s lifetime support of art: for the 
time and financial resources that she and her 
late husband, Richard Cooper, have given to 
promote community arts and cultural growth in 
the region. Through their tremendous influ-
ence, the Coopers have encouraged involve-
ment in the arts and created an enriching, ex-
citing environment in which the people of the 
Commonwealth of Kentucky may participate 
and enjoy for generations to come. 

Among her long list of accolades includes 
that she is a founding member of the Ken-
tucky Arts Council, founding member and 
President of the Lake Cumberland Performing 
Arts Series, Inc, the only female member of 
the Governor’s Mansion Commission to ‘‘Save 
the Mansion,’’ was appointed by the University 
of Kentucky Board of Trustees top serve on 
the McDowell Cancer Network Board, Presi-
dent of the Somerset Garden Club, Chair of 
the Fountain Square Foundation in Somerset, 
Kentucky, an original member of the Kentucky 
Arts and Crafts Foundation, and a member of 
the University of Kentucky Museum Board. 
She is President of the Cornelia Dozier Coo-
per Endowment Fund, a nonprofit organization 
to benefit and promote the arts in Pulaski 
County and the surrounding region. The En-
dowment awards several $1000 grants each 
year to support and encourage the arts in 
Eastern Kentucky and regularly supports local 
artists and an array of outstanding programs 
in professional arts and cultural events in 
Somerset, Kentucky, and the surrounding re-
gion. Cornelia donates the proceeds of her 
paintings’ sales to the Endowment Fund. Cor-
nelia has been awarded the Master Musicians 
Festival Lifetime Achievement Award and the 
East Kentucky Foundation Outstanding Citizen 
Award in 2006. The ‘‘Cooper Building’’ on the 
campus of Somerset Community College was 
dedicated to the philanthropy of Cornelia and 
Richard Cooper for their philanthropy to both 
Somerset Community College and the Univer-
sity of Kentucky. 

At 93 years old, this lifelong Kentuckian, 
Cornelia Dozier Cooper, is known and beloved 
by all for her ‘‘tireless enthusiasm,’’ and is re-

garded as a ‘‘personal hero and mentor’’ to 
many throughout Eastern Kentucky. In addi-
tion to serving the community, she is a mother 
of two children, four grandchildren, and three 
great-grandchildren. 

The Milner Award is an honor fitting for Ms. 
Cornelia Dozier Cooper in recognition of a life-
time of devotion to art, education, and the 
positive impact that she has made, and is con-
tinuing to provide, on Eastern Kentucky 
through her service to the arts. I am deeply 
grateful for Cornelia’s love and commitment to 
the arts. My wife, Cynthia, and I wish Cornelia 
and her family immense joy and blessings in 
the years to come. 
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Mr. LONG. Madam Speaker, I rise today to 
celebrate the fabulous life of Adrian Meyers, 
who turned 100 on April 4 this year. 

Adrian was born and raised in Kenton, Ten-
nessee, graduating from high school there in 
1937. She went on to attend the University of 
Tennessee-Martin for two years before trans-
ferring to Murray State University where she 
graduated with a bachelor’s of science in 
chemistry. 

Not long after graduating, Adrian accepted a 
fellowship at the University of Kentucky where 
she received her master’s degree in mathe-
matics while serving as a graduate assistant. 
After earning her degree, she returned to Ken-
ton to take care of her father. However, she 
continued her teaching career, eventually be-
coming an associate professor of mathematics 
at Illinois State University, where she taught 
for 18 years. 

One of the many highlights of Adrian’s long 
career was attending the National Science 
Foundation Institute in San Jose, California. It 
also happened to be the place she met her fu-
ture husband, Dr. W.H. Meyers. 

After a long career in education, Adrian and 
her husband decided to use retirement to trav-
el. They went to various locations all across 
the U.S. and Europe. This is a woman who 
has always stayed very informed in current 
events, listening to several commentators 
daily. Her husband passed away a few years 
ago, sadly, and she has since relocated to 
Springfield, Missouri, to be near family. 

Madam Speaker, it is evident that Adrian 
Meyers has lived a beautiful life. She spent 
her entire professional career graciously serv-
ing as a public-school teacher, which is be-
yond laudable. America owes her a debt of 
gratitude for her many years of service, and I 
am honored to rise today, recognizing this ex-
traordinary life. 

f 

REMEMBERING ARNOLDO ‘‘ARNIE’’ 
CABELLO 

HON. ADAM KINZINGER 
OF ILLINOIS 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Friday, August 30, 2019 

Mr. KINZINGER. Madam Speaker, I rise 
today to honor and remember the life of one 
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of my constituents, Mr. Arnoldo ‘‘Arnie’’ 
Cabello. 

Arnie proudly served in the Army and was 
stationed in Germany during the Korean De-
fense. He was a loving husband and caring fa-
ther. Mr. Cabello will forever be remembered 
for his service to his nation and to his commu-
nity. 

His perpetual selflessness, characterized by 
a life of service, began with enlistment in the 

United States Army and continued through his 
work for fellow service members with the Ko-
rean War Veterans Association (KWVA 272), 
the Rockford Veterans of Foreign Wars, and 
the American Legion. 

Mr. Cabello exemplified public service by his 
community involvement, participating in local 
government as a Trustee for Harlem Town-
ship, membership in the Knights of Columbus, 

and as director of the Phantom Regiment Ca-
dets. 

Arnie was a generous man that faithfully 
served his God, country, and community. But 
most of all, Arnie loved his family. Madam 
Speaker, it is a privilege for me to honor the 
life of this man on the floor of the House of 
Representatives. 
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